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This is the second regular press release from the Town Council on what it is doing 

for the community. 

 

Town Plan 

The Councillors discussed the first draft of the Town Plan during its meeting held on 

10th May.  There are some adjustments to be made before approval a move to the 

final consultation stage.  

 

Planning 

The Council considered two planning applications which were: 

 

Parc View, New Road, Llanfair Caereinion 
Proposal: Proposed open car port.  The Council is to support this application. 
 
6.2 21/0612/FUL Pant Glas, Llanfair Caereinion 

Proposal: Erection of an extension to an agricultural building.  The Council is support 
this application but wishes the County Council to ensure any public footpaths are not 
affected. 
 

Telephone Box opposite the Goat Hotel 

The Councillors considered the result of the Town Poll on the colour of the telephone 

box in the High Street.  Of the 106 responses 47 were received in paper format. 

The result of the Town Poll was: 

 

  Number of replies    106 

  In favour of the proposed scheme  106 

  In favour of a red telephone kiosk  99 

  In favour of a blue telephone kiosk 7 

  In favour of a green telephone kiosk 0 

 

The Council has agreed to progress with the scheme with the colour of the 

Telephone Box remaining in red.  The works will now progress. 

 

Council Meetings and structure 

The Council is to have a new way of working form the annual meeting to be held on 

24th May.  There will now be two Committees looking at the detail of the services and 

proposals with the Full Council receiving recommendations from these committees 

for approval.  A full list of dates of meetings is to be published on the web site. 
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Panto in the Park (Mount Field) 

The Council approved funding an event in 2022 for the Town being run by the 

Carnival Committee with the Royal British Legion.   

 

Cllr Wyn Williams Chair 

Llanfair Caereinion Town Council 


